
 

February 16, 2016 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Troy Waymaster, Chairperson 

House General Government Budget Committee 

Statehouse, Room 165-W 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Waymaster: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2624 by House Committee on Federal and State 

Affairs 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2624 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2624 would limit members of the Kansas Legislature to receiving no more than 90 

days of per diem compensation and subsistence allowances during a regular session of the 

Legislature. 

 

 According to Legislative Administrative Services, enactment of HB 2624 would have no 

fiscal effect unless a regular session would be longer than 90 days.  The budget for the 

Legislature assumes a 90-day Session when the budget is prepared.  With enactment of HB 2624, 

if a regular session of the Legislature would be longer than 90 days, per diem compensation and 

subsistence would be capped at 90 days.  Any fiscal effect associated with HB 2426 is not 

reflected in The FY 2017 Governor’s Budget Report.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

cc: Karen Clowers, Legislative Services  


